THE BRIEFING

DATES TO REMEMBER:

- March 26, 2020 *CANCELLED**
 Monthly Insider Briefing
- April 23, 2020
 Monthly Insider Briefing
 Scotch & Sirloin
 Larry Anderson
 Human Trafficking
- April 26, 2020
 Law Enforcement Memorial Fundraiser
 Chicken N Pickle
 Pickeball & Cornhole Tourn 2-5 pm
 Social 5-7pm
- Sedgwick County Sheriff's Law Camp Week of July 6th at Lake Afton
- Ken Landwehr Make Good Choices Golf Tournament
 Friday, Sept. 11 at Crestview



March 2020

Welcome New Members

Robert Benton – B and B Aviation and Security Benjamin Crawford – Bishop Lifting Products Troy Derby – Retired DEA Agent Jeff Longwell – Eck Auto Group Tony Zimbelman – Zimbelman Construction

MEMBERSHIP IS CLIMBING!

Thanks to the ongoing efforts of Mike Hill and Denise Groene, our membership numbers are on the rise! Also many thanks to the WMCC members who have nominated a friend or business associate to become a member. WE NEED YOU! Our goal is to reach 200 members by June 30. We are currently at 176. Remember...there really is such a thing as a free lunch! If you have someone you think would be interested in joining, bring them to an Insider Briefing. The WMCC will pay for their lunch and it's a great way for a prospective member to see what the WMCC is all about.

NEW LOCATION AND DATE FOR KEN LANDWEHR "MAKE GOOD CHOICES" GOLF TOURNAMENT

We are excited to announce the "Make Good Choices" Golf Tournament will be held at Crestview Country Club this year. Many thanks to Crista McKay for her help in making this happen. We are also moving the date to Friday, September 11. The new course PLUS the new date will give us great opportunities for sponsorships and teams.

If you had a team and/or a hole sponsorship, please email Julie and let her know if you want to repeat in 2020. We also are looking for additional sponsors, so if you would be interested in supporting our programs by becoming a corporate sponsor, or know someone who might, give Sharon a call (316) 267-1235. The Golf Committee has planned great new fun activities for this year's tournament and we promise a great time will be had by all!





ED PAVEY RECEIVES WSU ALUMNI ACHIEVEMENT AWARD

Ed Pavey, retired Director of the Kansas Law Enforcement Training Center (KLETC) and long-time WMCC member is the recipient of this year's WSU Alumni Achievement award.

Ed has a bachelor's degree from Wichita State University, and is a graduate of the FBI National Academy and the FBI Law Enforcement Executive Development Program. Before becoming Director of the KLETC, Ed served 21 years with the Sedgwick County Sheriff's Office, retiring at the rank of division commander. He joined the KLETC in 1989 and became Director in 1995. Under his leadership he transformed the World War II-era naval base that served as headquarters for the KLETC into the modern, 15-building facility it is today. Officials estimate that 10,000 new officers graduated from the center's basic training during Pavey's tenure.

Ed has been the recipient of many awards recognizing his exceptional leadership and accomplishments. Among them, the 1998 Criminal Justice Professional of the Year award from the Crime Commission. He has traveled the world to meet and consult with various law enforcement organizations.

Congratulations from all of us at the Crime Commission on yet another well-deserved award!

Please be reminded there will not be a Monthly Insider Briefing held on March 26th.